

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government DEPARTMENT OF GENERAL SERVICES

Jim Gray Mayor Sally Hamilton Commissioner

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor Jim Gray

Urban County Council

FROM:

Sally Hamilton

Commissioner of General Services

DATE:

December 4, 2012

RE:

Memorandum of Agreement between Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government

and the University of Kentucky

I am requesting Urban County Council approval to enter into a Memorandum of Agreement with the University of Kentucky for construction of public restroom facilities at the University of Kentucky-Lexington-Fayette County Arboretum Park located at 500 Alumni Drive. LFUCG and UK have a longstanding relationship with regard to the Arboretum and additional public restroom facilities are needed. In exchange for LFUCG providing one hundred twenty-five thousand dollars (\$125,000.00) the University will expend the funds for the purpose of construction of the facilities by no later than January 1, 2014 and LFUCG will not be responsible for maintenance or care of the facilities. Funds are budgeted for the project.